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April Newsletter  
Boscobel Area Schools  

Congratulations to Class of 2024  Academic Excellence Award Recipient 

and Technical Excellence Award Recipient!! 

Boscobel Schools is pleased to announce Trista  

Fargen, daughter of Shannan Aspenson and Dan 

Fargen, as the Class of 2024 recipient of the           

Academic Excellence Award. Trista has the highest 

grade point average which earns her this title from 

the State of Wisconsin.  Trista has taken all of the 

advanced placement classes offered at Boscobel 

High School. She participates in GearUp classes 

through Southwest Technical College and has 

earned 21 credits. Last summer she earned her CNA 

license and is now employed at Boscobel Care &   

Rehab. She has earned many academic awards that 

include, Academic All Conference for volleyball, high 

honor roll, and admission into the Boscobel Honor 

Society. Currently, she is a state nominee for the US 

Presidential Scholar program. Trista plans to attend 

the University of Iowa in Iowa City this fall to major 

in Radiation Sciences. Eventually, she plans to earn 

her masters degree in Medical Dosimetry.  

Boscobel Schools is pleased to announce Ashlan 

Denner, son of Honni and Dan Fargen, and Andrew 

and Jennifer Denner, as the Class of 2024 Technical 

Excellence Award  Recipient. Ashlan has exhausted 

all of the courses in our Technical Education           

Department. This is Ashlan’s second year in the 

Southwest Technical College Pistons to Pathways 

Program. He is also involved in the Youth                

Apprenticeship Program. Ashlan has served as the 

Vice President of the FFA, and has been a member of 

the Track and Football teams. Ashlan plans to attend  

Southwest Technical College in the fall to participate 

in the welding program. During high school Ashlan 

has earned 12 transcripted credits. Ashlans future 

plans include becoming a travelling welder and     

enjoying life to its 

fullest.  
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4K Learners 

From the colors up in the sky to the creatures deep in the sea, our 4K Bulldogs have been on a journey of 
learning, playing, and having fun!  
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April 1st through April 5th 
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Successful Blood Drive! 

On March 11th, the Boscobel High School Student Council sponsored a Red Cross Blood Drive. It was a 

great day! They had 74 donations from students, staff and community members! Thank you to all donors 

and volunteers. Here are a few pictures to capture the day!  
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5th Grade Living Wax Museum  

The 5th grade students recently completed their living wax museum project. Students had to study a 

historical or famous figure, write a biography about them, and then act as them for their presentation. 

Many classes and community members came to listen to students’ speeches and the 5th graders did a 

great job!  
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Family Fun Night Pictures!!  
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Mrs. Weiland’s 3rd Grade Class 
The class enjoyed a bowl of ice cream with fresh maple syrup from the School Forest.  

Scrambled Egg Experiment  

Mrs. French’s foods class did an egg-speriment on what 

makes the best scrambled eggs.  Moist, fluffy, and flavorful.  
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Bulldogs, help us give a HUGE shoutout to all of our amazing Paraprofessionals!  
 

Kari Brown | Special Ed Paraprofessional, Shannon Brownlee | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Kalyn Russell | Library Paraprofessional, Jo Sommers | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Anne Walker | Regular Ed Paraprofessional, Angie Harrell | Regular Ed Paraprofessional 
Vicky Nahas | Special Ed Paraprofessional, Shelley Baumeister | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Sue Cashman | Special Ed Paraprofessional, Mary Weigel | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Abbie Prinz | Special Ed Paraprofessional, Sheila Davis | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Rozilen Bollman | Special Ed Paraprofessional, Linda Dilley | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Heather Puckett | Special Ed Paraprofessional, Penny Biba | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Julie Rosauer | Special Ed & Nurse Paraprofessional, Leah Olund | Library Paraprofessional 
Angela Russell | Special Ed Paraprofessional, Sharee Gander| Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Katie Swatek | Special Ed Paraprofessional , Brandy Wellner | Special Ed Paraprofessional 
Kirsten Franklin | Special Ed Paraprofessional,  Gina George | Special Ed Paraprofessional, 
Christina Murray | Special Ed Paraprofessional 

We appreciate all you do for our students and staff!  
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Art 6 Students Pose  

Art 6 students started March out with blind contour face drawings that will be turned into string faces. 

They drew classmates in carious poses without looking at their paper or lifting their pencils. Their favorite 

pose then gets transferred to black paper to show off the year color of their choice. This silly project    

teaches young artists to loosen up while controlling their patience levels to create abstract art.  
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Any family residing in the State of Wisconsin who is not a resident of the Boscobel Area 
School District may be eligible to attend under the open enrollment program. 
 
The open enrollment regular application period for the 2024-2025 school year is from   
February 5 through April 30, 2024.  

The application period closes at 4:00 p.m. on April 30, 2024.  

Parents may apply online at https://dpi.wi.gov/oe.   

Screenshot instructions: https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/open-enrollment/
pdf/2024-25-oe-online-parent-app-screenshots.pdf 

Please call the district office at 608-375-4164, with questions or to schedule an                
appointment to tour the school.  
 
If you are looking for additional information on the Open Enrollment process, please     
visit:   
 https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/open-enrollment/pdf/oe-brochure-2024-25.pdf. 

https://dpi.wi.gov/oe
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fdpi.wi.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fimce%2Fopen-enrollment%2Fpdf%2Foe-brochure-2022-23.pdf&h=AT1AG-5gAmhFz27Ck814qj4ESveRPcCnw8lQ7WT7j5EYzzmrxN4d01V5maZO8zfmLe07G4Wh6Ll2oojkm9sWYb7vHf-tHUEvvyd6iwQIaRoLCBBX3u6-rC
https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/open-enrollment/pdf/oe-brochure-2024-25.pdf
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Surf’s up in 4K! 

These Bulldogs were catching waves of fun and learning with our beach-themed lesson!  
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April 4th, 2024 

Session One-Enrichment: June 10-21 from 8:30– 11:30am  

Monday –Friday  

 

Session Two-Review Reading & Math: July 29-August 8 from 8:30-11:30am 

Monday –Thursday 

 

Registrations are due by Friday, April 19, 2024 
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A lot of Activity in the Principle of Flight Class 

The Principles of Flight class recently welcomed Scott Volberding, Director of Operation for Appleton         

International Airport.  He discussed airport operations, careers in aviation, and flight training                 

programs.  We also have another 2 students complete their TRUST test to be legal to fly recreational 

drones.  For hands-on activities, students are learning to fly the airplane simulators, build model           

airplanes to learn the principles of airplane construction, flying drones and experimenting with airfoil 

shapes using paper airplanes and kites.   
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Coffee Shop Adventure to Wisconsin Dells 

Mrs. Dalton, along with Mrs. Brownlee and student workers from the coffee shop travelled to Wisconsin 

Dells for the Holiday Wholesale show. Afterwards the class was treated to lunch at Buffalo Phil’s where 

they used all of their tip money for lunch! Such a great day for all!!!  

Celebrating St. Patrick's Day  

Foods students celebrated St. Patrick's Day with mint brownies.  
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  Important Senior Dates 
 

 
 
 
Wednesday, April 10—9:30 AM High School Academic Awards/Boscobel Honor Society 
 
Friday, April 19—Career Exploration Day at BHS 
 
Wednesday, May 15—Senior Picnic 
 
Sunday, May 19—Scholarship Presentations at 4 PM in the Big Gym (Scholarship recipients will be notified) 
 
Monday, May 20—A Day Finals 
 
Tuesday, May 21—B Day Finals 
 
Wednesday, May 22—Seniors last day (finals make-up)   
                                          Baccalaureate (in past years it has been scheduled on this Wednesday- 
                                          we will receive info on this event from the committee) 
 
Thursday, May 23—9:00 AM Senior Awards in Big Gym followed by graduation. 
                                       Practice-Pizza and bowling at the Boscobel Bowl and Banquet 
 
Saturday, May 25—Graduation 11 AM.  We will need seniors to be at the school 
                                    by 9:45 AM for pictures.   
 
 
Other Info— 
 
**Every Tuesday and Thursday during WIN time, I am available in the cafeteria for seniors (scholarship help 
and other senior “needs”). Please encourage your seniors to utilize this time—very few students attend these 
sessions. 
**The Boscobel Women’s Club hosts the traditional Senior Tea for the girls.  This event is usually in April.  
Invitations will be sent directly to the girls. 
**Official transcripts will be sent directly to the colleges and universities when grades have been finalized  
after graduation. 
**If a student needs a transcript sent directly from SWTC for GearUp courses or our Transcripted courses, the 
student must order the transcripts online through the SWTC website. 
**We will “draw” for reserved graduation seating before graduation practice on Thursday, May 23.  Every 
graduate will receive 4 reserved tickets for floor seating.  Bleacher seating is available for other guests. 
***To participate in the graduation ceremony, a student must have met all graduation requirements. Also, 
textbooks and Chromebooks must be returned to school and any outstanding fees (including lunch accounts) 
must be paid before participation in the graduation ceremony. 



17 

Learning about Middle East 
The 6th grade Social Studies class welcomed a visit from Cathy Swenson who shared about her experiences 
in the Middle East.  Mrs. Swenson taught in Saudi Arabia and then lived in that region of the world for nearly 
15 years.  She brought along some goodies for the students to taste (baklava and a seasoned Arabic bread), 
along with traditional clothing and headdresses, and many other unique items such as a camel saddle, a 
camel milk jug, Bedouin jewelry, and falconry tools.  The students especially enjoyed getting dressed up in 
traditional clothing from that area.   Thank you, Mrs. Swenson for such an informative and fun-filled    
presentation! 



18 



19 

 



20 



21 



22 

Scheduled Early Release Days Remaining 

 

April 3rd, Wednesday  

April 10th, Wednesday  

April 17th, Wednesday  

April 24th, Wednesday  

May 1st, Wednesday  

May 8th, Wednesday  

May 15th, Wednesday  

May 22nd, Wednesday  

Friday, May 31st, Last day of School  

 

The Elementary School is released at 1:15pm. 

The Middle/High School is released at 1:25pm. 


